
Annandale – North Springfield Little League 
Monthly Board of Directors Meeting 

May 6, 2020 – Minutes 
Conference Call, 7:30 pm 

Members in attendance: Don Pedersen, J.R. Wycinsky, Shane Torbert, Brian McMurry, Becky 
McCarthy, Don Forrer, Sean George, Bill Dristy, Rick Noyes, Adam LeRoy, Dennis Wright, Tony 
Fiorino, Bryan Patterson, Rick Elliott 

Call to order: 7:37 pm 

Minutes: Don F moved to approve the April minutes.  Dennis seconded and the minutes were 
approved unanimously. 

Budget: Refunds.  Most registrations have now passed the 90-day period instituted by the 
registration system.  This means we would need to issue checks for new refunds.  It also means 
we could not recover any transaction fees.  There have only been 36 total requests so far.  
Suggest to issue credits for future seasons now instead of cash, except for case-by-case 
situations where players will not be returning later: moving away, aging out, etc.  Some families 
may want to donate instead.  Discussion of whether to set a deadline.  Discussion of the 
timeline for summer, looking at early- to mid-June possibly.  June 15 is the first day of the 
summer permit season.  Unclear how gathering limits would impact field use.  District 10 is 
looking to have a district tournament in mid-September.  No regional tournament this year.  No 
state tournament either.  Current league age 12 players will be allowed to play in the fall.  Will 
wait to decide about a league-wide communication until we know more.  Website updated to 
indicate case-by-case refund requests now instead of automatic.  Brian reviewed the budget.  
The per transaction registration fee, including the bank fee, is under $10.  We also incur a fee to 
maintain facilities.  Dennis moved to institute a $20 service fee per player for a refund by check, 
Bryan seconded and the motion was passed unanimously.  There is no fee for a credit to be 
applied toward a future season.  The website was updated to reflect this.  An updated email will 
be sent to the league to reflect this.         

Spring Season: Scenarios was covered in the budget discussion.  Virtual coaches meeting with 
PCA to make-up for the cancelled in-person meeting.  Can be scheduled in the next few weeks.  
Sean will schedule.  Tony motioned to set this up, J.R. seconded, and the motion was passed 
unanimously.  Discussion of safety training online, will need to happen prior to a potential 
summer season.  Don F will contact INova and develop a plan.  Sean will contact coaches to see 
who can still be available for a summer season.  Discussion of how to then determine which 
players will participate in the summer.  Managers who are still available can contact their 
players, to see if they are still available for a summer season beginning around mid-June. 

Facilities: Cleanup has begun.  Mowing is going well.  Need help with a weed whacker.  Bryan 
will check on the mower shed.  Rick E will fix the press box starting on 1 June.  Permits are okay. 

Board Discussion: Tourney teams, will wait until there is a district tournament schedule.  
Recent meeting with the Nationals.  Will need to use existing uniforms for spring 2021. 

Adjournment: Dennis moved to adjourn at 8:31 pm, seconded by Adam, adopted unanimously. 

Next Meeting: 3 June 2020 


